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SEND A LETTER TO THE EDITOR
Letters must have the writer’s name, full address and
daytime phone number and should be no longer
than 200 words. We may condense letters and edit
them for accuracy. Writers can have one published
letter every 30 days. We are unable to acknowledge
or return letters, or to publish every letter we
receive. We no longer accept letters by postal mail.
Email letters to: editor.letters@heraldtribune.com.

OPINION Roger Brown, Opinions Editor

roger.brown@heraldtribune.com

Roger Brown ........................................... Opinions Editor

High praise for Sarasota Memorial

We have known for a long time that Sarasota is one
of the best places to retire – and now we know it’s
also a great place to have a baby.

Our community hospital, Sarasota Memorial Hos-
pital-Sarasota Campus, ranked among the top ma-
ternity care hospitals in the country, according to
U.S. News & World Report’s “Best Hospitals for Ma-
ternity” list.

The hospital received high marks in all areas eval-
uated, and it was the only hospital in the region to
make the list. For many of us in Sarasota this was not
news at all; it was no real surprise. We have known
this for years, but now it has been validated – and we
are proud.

But not only are the doctors and nurses at SMH
responsible for this award – the support and other
staff are as well. Indeed it takes everyone within Sa-
rasota Memorial to achieve this honor, including
neonatal and high-risk pregnancy services, recep-
tionists, leadership, anesthesiologists, pharmacists,
environmental services crews, dietary staffers and
numerous other folks and departments.

Kudos to them all.
Washington Hill, M.D., Sarasota
Hill is an obstetrician-gynecologist who has spent

more than 30 years in the Sarasota Memorial Health-
care System.

Biden deserves more credit

History has dealt President Joe Biden a tough
hand. Shortly after Biden’s inauguration, the situa-
tion in Afghanistan unexpectedly disintegrated in
rapid fashion; that was quickly followed by the dead-
ly delta virus, which has morphed into the even more
contagious omicron virus.

Unlike his predecessor Biden is a modest man, and
he has struggled mightily to deal with problems that
are impossible to rapidly solve – and especially when
he is handicapped by razor-thin majorities in both
houses of Congress. Nevertheless, the public has un-
fairly judged Biden harshly for failing to solve these
huge problems, which has led to his low popularity in
national polls.

Even though he deserves better, Biden has not
complained about the terrible cards he was dealt.
History will judge him more favorably than his con-
temporaries are right now.

Sigmund Tobias, Sarasota 

Mixed messages on bad diets

I eagerly read the syndicated cover story for the
Dec. 21 Health & Fitness section, “How to Break the
Cycle of Bad Eating Habits,” but I was dismayed to
read the caption beneath the accompanying Twin-

kies photo.
Rather than explaining how tempting junk food can

be when infused with special seasonal flavors, the
caption is a promotion straight from Hostess Brands
touting its “limited edition” Twinkies that are filled
with a “pumpkin spice flavored creamy filling.” 

Wow! 
I question the integrity of your journalism when ad-

vertising dollars take priority over the content being
promoted, especially considering that obesity and dia-
betes are plaguing our country – illnesses that are di-
rectly associated with eating junk foods like the Twin-
kies ironically promoted in your article.

I know you are running a business where advertis-
ing dollars matter. But in situations like these, princi-
ple should be prioritized over profit.

Tamar Hurwitz-Fleming, Sarasota

Voter ID laws are reasonable

I am neither a Democrat nor a Republican – I’m not
crazy about either party. But I am for voter photo ID,
and I am not much of a fan of mail-in balloting.

In 2005 the Carter-Baker Commission, led by for-
mer President Jimmy Carter and onetime Secretary of
State James Baker, agreed that widespread absentee
voting raised the risk of voter fraud. In addition the
Carter-Baker Commission recommended that a photo
ID be shown in order to vote.

Look at our democratic cousins in most of Europe
today. Of all the countries in Europe, only one does not
require a photo ID to vote: the United Kingdom.

Would we call these countries anti-democratic?
Voter suppressors?

Let’s hear it for voter integrity, and not for President
Joe Biden’s comments stating that there is voter sup-
pression going on in the United States – and likening it
to Jim Crow 2.0. He’s not telling the truth.

Charles Wayte, Sarasota

Columnist will be missed

Please reassure the many fans of Kathy Silverberg
that it was her decision to end writing her column.

She will be missed.
Sandy Fishman, Sarasota

Kathy Silverberg responds: To loyal readers who
have followed my column through the years, I send my
most heartfelt thanks. Similarly I thank the Herald-
Tribune for allowing me to communicate with you in
this way for the past 13 years. After nearly five decades
of writing and editing for newspapers, it seems time to
conclude this chapter. I hope my words have provided
some cause for thought and discussion, some consola-
tion in difficult times and a connection with those
traveling life’s path. I send to all readers my most sin-
cere wishes for pleasant days ahead.

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

Let’s face it: changing things merely for the sake of
changing them is rarely inspirational – and it’s usu-
ally not sensible either. 

And such is the case regarding a recommendation
by the Sarasota Charter Review Committee calling for
the city to have an elected “weak” mayor.

The idea is the very definition of phrases like
“meh” and “blah” – and it’s increasingly difficult to
understand why the change it proposes is even re-
motely necessary.

The charter review panel, which is considering
possible revisions to the city charter that must first
win approval from the Sarasota City Commission
next spring and then from voters in November 2022,
has proposed that Sarasota move to electing a weak
mayor who would serve a four-year term while also
serving as an at-large city commissioner.

Such a step would scrap Sarasota’s current gov-
erning model, which annually calls for the five-mem-
ber city commission to appoint one of its colleagues
to hold the weak mayor’s role for a one-year term

The committee members who support the change
believe it would give Sarasota a consistent leadership
presence – a highly identifiable figure who could ef-
fectively represent the city on the public stage.

Oh, yeah? OK, that sounds kinda good!
So this new, elected weak mayor would clearly

hold more power than the current weak one who’s
simply appointed, right?

Uh, nope.
In effect, the elected mayor would just hold the

power of being able to spend four years as a ceremo-
nial civic prop – instead of doing so for 12 mere
months.

Ah. OK, then.
Well, surely then this new, elected weak mayor

could truly influence city policy, right? They would be
in a position to make a real impact on how Sarasota’s
government operates, right?

Uh, nope. And nope again.
Sarasota would still operate under its council/

manager system, which sees present City Manager
Marlon Brown run the government on a day-to-day
basis while being overseen by the city commission.

See what we mean by “meh” and “blah”?
Meanwhile, here’s what moving to an elected

weak mayor in Sarasota would actually do:
• It would require the city to spend money holding

a citywide election just to elect a mayor with token
powers. And if you think that’s a trifling expense,
think again. For example, according to data from the
Sarasota County Supervisor of Elections office, Sara-
sota spent $100,000 holding citywide elections in
2015 – and that was six years ago during an off-year
voting cycle, which traditionally costs far less than a
vote held during a general election cycle.

• It would increase the chances of less diversity
among those holding Sarasota’s mayoral title; the
elected mayor would be chosen through an at-large
vote, which voluminous election research has shown
often puts female and minority candidates at a dis-
advantage.

Here’s the bottom line:
When a proposed dramatic change has all the

signs of leading to no change of actual substance, a
powerfully persuasive case had better be made for
why such change is warranted.

That has yet to be made in the charter review pan-
el’s call for an elected weak mayor – and that should
be more than enough proof that its proposal deserves
to be rejected.
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Sarasota
already has a
‘weak mayor.’
What’s the point
of electing one?

When a proposed dramatic change has all the signs
of leading to no change of actual substance, a
powerfully persuasive case had better be made for
why such change is warranted.

We are Support Our Schools, a 501(c)(4) not–for–
profit organization founded by four moms concerned
about what is happening to our public schools. We
strongly believe in the power of a true public educa-
tion. We believe that all children – regardless of their
socioeconomic status, race, ethnicity, national ori-
gin, gender, sexual preference, disability or religion –
are entitled to a modern education in a safe and in-
clusive environment.

We support our teachers, administrators and
School Board as we work together to provide the
highest quality education to all children. But we are
concerned that not all School Board members and
prospective School Board members share our com-
mitment to supporting all students.

On Dec. 3, Karen Rose, in her official capacity as an
elected Sarasota County School Board member, and
Sandra Jimenez, a declared candidate for the District
5 School Board seat in 2022, both spoke at a “town
hall” event at The Hollow in Venice.

This event was sponsored by the Proud Boys, hid-
ing behind the front group Unmask Florida/Unmask
Freedom. For those unfamiliar with the group, the
Proud Boys are an American far-right, neo-fascist,
white supremacy group that promotes and engages
in political violence, including significant involve-
ment in the attempted overthrow of our government
on Jan. 6, 2021.

Unmask Florida/Unmask Freedom is a Florida
not–for–profit corporation incorporated under Un-
mask Freedom’s name in November by two known
Proud Boys. Their exploits in full Proud Boy regalia,
while carrying Proud Boy flags, have been detailed in
the media. In addition photos evidencing the Proud
Boy/Unmask Freedom connections have been visible
on the Unmask Florida/Unmask Freedom Facebook
page, Telegram, and its webpage.

Ironically the Karen Rose of 2021 is a stark con-

trast to the Karen Rose of 2020.
On Jan. 19, 2020, Rose posted a campaign video on

her public Facebook page celebrating the art campaign
“Embracing Our Differences” in Bayfront Park. In that
video, Rose urged viewers to come visit the exhibit.
She then quoted the words of the Rev. Martin Luther
King Jr. and stated that her “dream” was to represent
“you” on the School Board and to be “your voice.”

But which is it? Does Rose champion civil rights
leaders or does she openly side with the Proud Boys?

During a Sarasota County School Board workshop
on Dec. 7, two board members voiced their concerns
about Rose’s participation in The Hollow town hall
event. This would have been an opportune time for
Rose to apologize to the public for her alignment with
these groups. Unfortunately, our community did not
receive a public apology; instead Rose has continuous-
ly doubled down on her decision to align herself with
these groups – as has Jimenez.

Rose and Jimenez have moral and ethical responsi-
bilities to our students, our parents and our communi-
ty. Instead the message that they are sending is that
groups like the Proud Boys deserve a seat at the table
with the communities they target: in fact, the LGBTQ
community, people of color, Muslims, Jews and immi-
grants have been in the proverbial crosshairs of the
Proud Boys for many years.

By recognizing and appearing at a Proud Boy-spon-
sored event, Rose and Jimenez are normalizing the ac-
tivities and beliefs of this group; they are telling stu-
dents – and their parents and guardians – that they
unequivocally support this group’s ideology. This is
not a partisan issue. This is not a First Amendment is-
sue. This is simply an unfettered endorsement of hate.

We strongly believe that Rose and Jimenez each
owe a public apology to all citizens of Sarasota County,
and also a very public disavowal of the front groups
Unmask Florida/Unmask Freedom and the Proud
Boys.

If they are unwilling to make these apologies, then
Rose should step down from her School Board seat and
Jimenez should withdrawal her candidacy – because
both would be clearly unfit to sit on the School Board. 

Hate has no home in Sarasota County, and most
definitely not on the Sarasota County School Board.

Juliette Scholles, Lisa Gialdini Schurr, Paulina Test-
erman and Angela Wynn are the founders of Save Our
Schools in Sarasota.

Rose, Jimenez must apologize
for town hall appearance

Your Turn
Juliette Scholles, Lisa Gialdini Schurr, 

Paulina Testerman and Angela Wynn
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